
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I hope that you have had a good week. It has, as ever, been a fabulously busy and productive first half term of 
the academic year. There has been much to celebrate, and the children (and our new staff) have settled into 
their new classes and routines remarkably well. I hope you all enjoyed the recent opportunity to meet with your 
child’s teachers to discuss their achievements and targets. We are immensely proud of all the children’s hard 
work, and we are incredibly grateful for your tremendous support. 
 
Staff Training Day 
Please remember that school is closed to pupils on Monday 6th November for a  
staff training day.  
 
Football Tournament 
On Monday, our Year 6 football team took part in a football tournament at The Hayes Playing Fields in West 
Heath. Although the result in this tournament did not go our way, our team represented our school 
magnificently. Their teamwork and their never give up attitude were a real credit to themselves and our school. 
Well done boys! Thank you to Miss McCarron and Miss Jennings for giving up their time to take our children to 
this. 
 
Parents’ Evening 
It was wonderful to see so many parents at parents’ evening this week. We hope that you found yours to be 
helpful and informative. If you were unable to attend a parents’ evening session this week, please speak to your 
child’s class teacher or our office staff to arrange a meeting. These meetings are very important, and we aim for 
100% attendance at these by our parents. Only by attending these meeting can you be fully aware of your child’s 
progress at school and their attitudes to learning. Only by closely working together are we able to ensure that 
your child can reach their full potential. 
 
Thank you to those parents who kindly completely the online questionnaire about our school that either Miss 
Cross, Mrs Taylor, Mrs Young, or I asked you to complete. We appreciate your time doing this and we really 
value your opinions about our school.   
 
Big Arts Week 
This week has been Big Arts Week at our school. This is a time when all our children  
spend their afternoon’s predominantly doing art activities based on a particular theme.  
This year, during Big Arts week, the children have been experimenting with the visual  
elements of art (line, shape, form, colour, pattern, tone and texture). They then focused  
on one of these elements and an artist who uses one of these in an interesting way.  
Some of the artists studied include Sarah Beetson, Paul Cézanne, Bridget Riley and Victor Vasarely. 
 
We look forward to exhibiting our artwork for you to see after half term.  
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Year 1’s Trip to the Black Country Living Museum  
On Wednesday, our Year 1 children and staff went on a trip to the  
Black Country Living Museum as part of their history and geography  
topic of Houses and Homes. Here they got to visit homes from  
different time periods and to find out more about life and jobs during  
these times. No televisions, no mobile phones, and no internet… very  
different times indeed. They also got to experience a Victorian school  
lesson. The children very much enjoyed their visit and represented  
our school very well. Well done Year 1! 
 
New Lunch Menus 
Our new lunch menus for after half term are available on our school website. These menus will run on a three 
week cycle. Please click on Menu (top centre of the Home Page)/School Information/School Meals. 
 
Safety 
As the shorter days approach, please do take care on dark mornings and afternoons; the clocks go back on 
Sunday 29 October at 2:00am. I know many of you will be enjoying the Bonfire night celebrations we associate 
with this time of year, and I hope you all have a lovely, safe time.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and everybody at Colmers Farm Primary School wishes you and your 
family all a super half-term holiday. We look forward to welcoming everybody back to school on Tuesday 7th 
November. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and I hope that you have a lovely weekend.  
 

 
Mr Williams 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not allowed 
to wear trainers in school other than on their PE day, 

unless this is short term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps families by 

providing pre-loved school uniform, PE kit 
and footwear to them FOR FREE. Please visit 

www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 
ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for more 

information. 
 



 

Dates for your diary 

 

Date Event 
Additional 

Information 

Tuesday 31st October  Deadline for Secondary School applications Year 6 

Monday 30th October – Friday 3rd 
November 

Half Term Holiday – school closed to pupils  

Monday 6th November Teacher Training Day – school closed to pupils   

Wednesday 8th November 2023 – Friday 
10th November  

Year 5 and 6 Residential Trip – Boundless Outdoors Year 5 and 6 

Wednesday 22nd November Phonics Workshop Year 1 

Wednesday 15th November KS1 E-Safety workshop for parents  KS1 

Wednesday 16th November KS2 E-Safety Workshop for parents  KS2 

Thursday 16th November Flu immunisations All years 

Thursday 16th November School Photo Day All years  

Wednesday 22nd November Synagogue Visit Year 3 

Wednesday 22nd November  Mosque Visit  Year 5  

Thursday 30th November  ZooLab visit Year 3 

Friday 8th December  Physical Assault Workshop Year 6 

Tuesday 19th December Dog’s Trust Visit Year 6 

Friday 22nd December  Break up for Christmas  

Monday 8th January 2024 Teacher Training Day – school closed to pupils   

Tuesday 9th January 2024 Pupils Return to School  

Monday 12th February – Friday 16th 
February 2024 

Half Term Holiday - school closed to pupils  

Monday 19th February 2024 Teacher Training Day – school closed to pupils   

Monday 25th March – Friday 5th April Easter Holidays – school closed to pupils  

Monday 13th May – Thursday 16th May SATs week Year 6 

Monday 27th May – Friday 31st May Whitsun Half Term Holiday – school closed to pupils  

Wednesday 5th June 2024 Class photo day  

 
 



 

 
Please follow us on 

Twitter! 
Our Twitter feed is where we 

celebrate the wonderful 
learning we see from our 

pupils everyday! 

@Colmers_FarmPS 

  

 Do you have a safeguarding concern 
about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. excelsiormat.org 
Alternatively contact Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on  
0121 303 1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours number: 0121 675 

4806 

What’s New on the Website? 
 

• Early Collections letter  

• Diwali Celebration letter  

• Einstein Science After School Club letter  

• Year 1 BCLM photos  

• E-Scooters on school premises letter  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For this week we would like to wish Happy Birthday to: 
 

Alfie  5S 10  Robin  5E 10    
Ella  2M 7  Lucas  5E 10 
Brayden RL 5  Aurora 1W 6 
Autumn 2P 7  Ruby  3F 8 
Darcie 5S 10  Oliver  3F 8 
Kade  3B 8   

 
 

  
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Daley Ennis-Hill Farah Thompson 

This week’s total  430 451 463 439 
 
 

 
Daley Ennis-Hill Farah Thompson 

This term’s total 1747 1725 1885 1857 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

House Points 

  
Congratulations to all of our hot chocolate winners this week. They are: 

 
 Marigold  RG 

Felicity  1W 
Danau  2M 
Winnie-Mae 3F 
Leila James  4J 
Kayleigh  5E 
Kamaal  6H 
 

 Peyton  RG  Eden  3F 
Theo  RJ  Valentina 4J 
Rian  RL  Oliver  4V 
Camille 1W  Harvey  5S 
Arhaan 1K  Kayleigh 5E 
Sophia  2P  Thomas 6H 
Adriel  2M  Theo  6B 
Paityn  3B   



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
READ, READ, READ! 

Reading is a key skill which is so 
important to any child’s 

development at any age. Please 
try to listen to your child read at 
least once a day (for 10-15 mins 

ideally). It’s also great for children 
to listen to you reading aloud as 

well.  
 

As you know, our children in 
Years 1-6 have access to 

thousands of books online via 
myON. If you need help accessing 

this, please contact your child’s 
class teacher or the school office. 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 3B 80,936,777 

2nd 4V 8,896,543 

3rd 3F 3,916,448 

4th 1K 3,694,382 

5th 2P 2,574,398 

6th 6B 2,164,654 

7th 1W 1,565,366 

8th 5E 1,063,422 

9th 4J 307,362 

10th 5S 192,536 

11th  2M 116,664 

12th 6H 94,444 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Godpower (3B) 

74,634,358 

2nd Sean (4V) 7,099,850 

3rd Scarlet B (3B) 3,724,147 

Highest score this year 

Godpower (3B) 74,634,358 
 

 
 
 
 

  

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 5S 96,927 

2nd 5E 53,554 

3rd 6B 42,477 

4th 3B 32,044 

5th 3F 27,784 

6th 6H 18,765 

7th 4V 15,276 

8th 4J 11,552 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Timothy H (5S) 53,167 

2nd Oliver A (6B) 35,987 

3rd  Evelyn W (5E) 30,644 

Highest score this year 

Timothy (5S) 238,480 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 2M 81,184 

2nd 3B 77,904 

3rd 5E 64,909 

4th 2P 61,405 

5th 6H 32,571 

6th 4V 26,294 

7th 4J 21,811 

8th 3F 21,049 

9th 6B 20,611 

10th  5S 20,557 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Scarlet (3B) 39,089 

2nd Lucas (5E) 23,120 

3rd Laurie (2M) 17,790 

Highest score this year 

Scarlet (3B) 39,089 


